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July 2, 2018
Senator Bill Monning,

Senate District 17
State Capitol, Room 313
Sacramento, CA 95814
RE: SB-1079 SUPPORT

California Licensed Foresters Association (CLFA) is writing in support of SB-1079 (Monning).  Forest health improvement projects can be prohibitively expensive which is the reason for the existing grant money. Many landowners, including agencies and entities, do not have the capitol funds to conduct projects prior to being reimbursed. CLFA greatly appreciates the recognition of this problem and the SB-1079 proposal to allow up to 25% advanced payment of grant money to improve forest health. These projects not only benefit individual forest owners, they benefit entire communities and from a larger perspective, all inhabitants of the planet due to improvements to the atmosphere. Healthy forests sequester carbon from the atmosphere and are less likely to burn, thereby reducing greenhouse gas emissions. We anticipate long term cost savings for landowners and the public due to reduced fire suppression needs and reduced wildfire damage. We also expect improved ecosystem function by maintaining forest cover and avoiding erosion that could occur when wildfires eliminate vegetation.
As foresters, we know that without the proposed advance payments many forest health improvements will not occur. The provisions of SB-1079 are necessary to fulfill the Governor’s executive order and the overall goals of the State’s residence.
Provisions of SB-1079 insure that the grant money will be used as intended in a timely manner. The required reports to the department and the Legislature will provide valuable information to determine if the program is functioning effectively.
For the reasons stated above California Licensed Foresters Association SUPPORTs SB-1079.

Sincerely,
Harlan Tranmer
President

California Licensed Foresters Association
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CLFA was formed by Registered Professional Foresters (RPFs) in 1980.  The Association represents Industrial, Consulting, Academic or Public foresters working together for the common cause of enhancing the role of the Professional Forester in California.
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